
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
18 April 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Uniform Reminder and Smart Watches  
 
As we have begun the final term of this academic year, here is a reminder of our 
uniform expectations, as well as an update on students wearing smart watches in 
school.  
 
Uniform 
 
Uniform is an important part of a school’s identity. It reinforces who we are as a 
community and helps to allow students to feel pride in their school. We expect students 
to follow the expectations and those which are sent out to parents when students join 
the school.  
 
Here is a reminder of our uniform expectations:   

• Skirts – standard black or grey skirt. To be worn no shorter than one inch above 
the knee. 

• Trousers and shorts – black or grey, no jogging bottoms or casual shorts. 

• Polo shirts and shirts – white polo shirts with the school logo or a white 
collared shirt with tie. 

• Socks – black or white, which are shoe level and do not rise midway up the 
calf.  

• Shoes – black, smart school shoes. Black canvas shoes or black trainer style 
shoes are permitted, as long as there is no visible logo or branding. We are 
aware of some students who are required to wear a certain shoe due to medical 
reasons and we therefore ask if this applies to your child you inform their tutor.  

• Coat or jacket – to be worn only during unstructured times or when instruction 
is given. 

• Make-up, false eyelashes, nail varnish or jewellery – must not be worn for 
school. Items of jewellery which are not in line with the policy will be confiscated. 
If ears are already pierced, only one small stud may be worn in each ear lobe. 
No other body-piercing is allowed, e.g. nose studs, tongue studs or other ear 
piercings. All studs should be removed for PE. Students will be asked to remove 
any makeup, false eyelashes, as well as false nails and nail varnish.  

• Hair – no brightly-dyed/multi-tonal hair. Hair should be tied up where possible. 
Hair down is a senior award privilege at Key Stage 4.  

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Senior award holders should ensure they are wearing appropriate, smart, casual home 
clothes on the day in which they are entitled to do so.  
 
If you have any questions about the guidance, please do not hesitate to contact the 
Assistant Head Teacher for your son / daughters’ phase.  
 
Miss Ackerley or Mrs Enfield – Key Stage 2 & Year 7  
Miss Carter – Year 8 & 9  
Mr Mitchell – Year 10 and 11 
 
Mobile Phones & Smart watches  
 
Mobile phones, tablets and other electronic devices are to be handed in as soon as 
students arrive at school. This also includes smart watches. Smart watches are 
internet and camera enabled and therefore pose the same risks as mobile phones in 
terms of safeguarding. We have a duty of care to all of our students and it is of utmost 
importance that all students feel safe at Moor House. Students who are found to be 
carrying these electronic devices with them during the school day will have them 
confiscated.  
 
Thank you for your continued support in ensuring that these rules are followed by all 
students at Moor House School & College.  
 
 
 
 


